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                             DRAFT
SITE BASED DECISION MAKING COUNCIL

SPECIAL SESSION

April 20, 2016
I.
OPENING BUSINESS

A.  Call to Order/Roll Call: Steve Smallwood made the motion to call the Elizabethtown High School Site Based Decision Making Council meeting to order at 4:03 p.m.  Members in attendance were Rhonda Wilson, Tanya Major, Corey Yates, Susan Gattis, and Sonja Warden.  Assistant principal Dawne Swank and guest, Jordan Hockenberry were also in attendance.  
B. Agenda Adoption: Council reviewed the agenda.  ORDER 15-48 – Sonja Warden made a motion for the agenda to be adopted.  Rhonda Wilson seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.
C. Minutes Adoption: Council reviewed the March 2, 2016 Regular Session minutes.  It was noted that the order number for adjournment needed to be changed to Order 15-47.  ORDER 15-49 – Susan Gattis made a motion to accept the March 2, 2016 Regular Session minutes.  Tanya Major seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously. 
D.  Activity Budget: The Council reviewed the March financial report and activity budget dated March 1-31, 2016 submitted by Teri Wheatley, EHS bookkeeper.  Textbook needs for next year were discussed due to the addition of four new AP courses.  ORDER 15-50 – Corey Yates made a motion to accept the February financial report and activity budget.  Susan Gattis seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.   

II. STUDENT ACHIEVEMENT:  
A. Erin Boley – Miss Kentucky Basketball, National Gatorade Player of the Year.  Mr. Smallwood announced that EHS Senior, Erin Boley has been named Miss Kentucky Basketball, the Gatorade Girls Basketball Player of the Year for the State of Kentucky and also achieved national recognition by being named the National Gatorade Player of the Year.  
B. Katelynn Deneen – Prudential Spirit of Community Awards Certificate of Excellence and President’s Volunteer Service Award.  Mr. Smallwood announced that Katelynn received these awards in recognition for her project to install a handicapped accessible dock at Freeman Lake.  

C. GSP Announcement – Mr. Smallwood announced that four Elizabethtown High School students had been selected to the Governor’s Scholar Program for the 2016 session.  They are: Nicole Blackstone, Katherine Crain, Dania Shoaib, and Emma Vaught.  
III. OLD BUSINESS:  
A. Policy Review – SBDM Policy 1.03 – Chemistry Requirement: Mr. Smallwood reminded the Council that this policy was abolished at the March meeting and will be removed from the Policy Manual and from the website.  
IV. NEW BUSINESS: 
A. AP Government Townhall and School-Wide Election Process - Jordan Hockenberry and Nassir Sims – Mr. Smallwood announced that Jordan Hockenberry was the winner of the election to become the Student Representative to the SBDM Council.  His position permits him to bring student concerns to the Council.  This month, Jordan discussed the following concerns: tardy policy, STAG (Student and Teacher Associated Guidance Initiative, dress code policy, cell phone policy, and funding equality for clubs.  Each topic was discussed by the Council and Jordan was assured that these concerns would be taken under consideration.    
B. SBDM Parent Election Results: Amy Inman: Mr. Smallwood announced that Amy Inman is the parent-elect for the 2016-2018 parent term.  She will begin her term on July 1, 2016.  
C. SBDM Teacher Election: Mr. Smallwood reported that the teacher election will take place on April 27th.    

D. Addition of PASS PROGRAM for next school year: Mr. Smallwood reviewed the PASS PROGRAM with the Council.  PASS is a Positive Approach to Student Success and is designed to provide educational services within mainstream settings to students with emotional and behavioral disorders.  This program will require the hiring of a Special Education teaching position and an instructional assistant.  
E. Student Fees for 2016-2017 School Year: Mr. Smallwood reviewed last year’s fees and explained to the Council that all fees charged to our students must be approved by the Board.  The fees that will be proposed for next school year will be discussed at the May meeting. 
F. Policy Review – Policy 1.01 and Policy 1.01:  Mr. Smallwood informed the Council that Mr. Rex Hanson, Guidance Counselor, will chair the Curriculum Committee and the first order of business will be to review and update these two policies if deemed necessary.  These two policies will be discussed at a future meeting once the Committee has had time to meet and make recommendations.  
V. PERSONNEL:   
-Rhonda Wilson made a motion to into Executive Session to discuss personnel at 6:08 p.m.

A. Special Education Teaching Position

B. Special Education Teaching Position for PASS PROGRAM

C. Instructional Assistant for PASS PROGRAM

D. Informational Technology Teaching Position

E. PTLW Teaching Position

-Susan Gattis made a motion to come out of Executive Session at 6:21 p.m.

VI. NEXT MEETING DATE:  Our next Regular Session meeting is scheduled for May 4, 2016.  
VII. ADJOURNMENT: ORDER 15-51 – Rhonda Wilson made a motion for the EHS SBDM Council to adjourn at 6:22 p.m.  Corey Yates seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously.  
Respectfully submitted,

Samra Franklin, Recording Secretary
